



23033 Northline Road • Taylor, Michigan 48180 • Telephone (734) 374-1200 • Fax: 734-287-6083

Dear Taylor School District,

Today, I am writing to address an important matter concerning the leadership of our Taylor School District.

Recently, the Board of Education was presented with a voluntary resignation request from our Superintendent, Mr. Griff Mills. After careful and thorough consideration, the Board has approved a resignation and separation agreement between the Taylor School District and Superintendent Mills. We want to emphasize that this decision was not taken lightly, but rather, it reflects our commitment to honor Mr. Mills' request and to prioritize what is best for the Taylor School District.

We would like to express our sincere gratitude and appreciation for everything Mr. Mills has contributed to our school district during his tenure. His dedication, hard work, and unwavering commitment to the success of our students and staff have made a lasting impact on the Taylor School District community. We wish him all the best in his future endeavors.

While transitions like these can be challenging, we want to assure you that the Board is fully focused on ensuring stability and continued positive progress for our district. Our student's education and well-being remain our top priority, and we are committed to upholding the values that make Taylor School District a place of excellence and opportunity.

In doing this, the Board of Education took action on Wednesday, August 2nd, to approve the appointment of an interim Superintendent, subject to final negotiations of an employment agreement, to fulfill the responsibilities of our former Superintendent during this transitional period.

We extend a warm welcome to Interim Superintendent Micheal Wegher, who brings a wealth of experience and expertise to our district. With Mr. Wegher assuming the role, we are confident in the stability and leadership that will be provided to ensure a seamless continuation of our educational mission. It is anticipated Mr. Wegher will assume full responsibilities of the Interim Superintendent position on August 21, 2023. Until Mr. Wegher assumes full responsibilities, Mr. Jacob Anastasoff and Ms. Cynthia Nickel will continue to be responsible for day-to-day operations of the District.

During this time of transition, Mr. Wegher will work closely with the Board and the Taylor School District community to maintain our commitment to excellence in education. Our focus remains fixed on the academic growth and well-being of our students, and we are optimistic about the positive impact Mr. Wegher will have on the Taylor School District.

Thank you for your unwavering commitment to the Taylor School District and for your dedication to the success of our students.

Sincerely,

Kyle Wright
Taylor School Board President